Date: Jan 13,2022
To: Academic Department Chairs and Deans (via SBCHR-L)
AP Department Business Officers and Staff (via SBADM-L)
From: June Betancourt, Academic Personnel Director
Re: Unit 18 Lecturer (IX) Contract Implementation Training
As announced in a memo dated December 7, 2021, the bargaining unit members ratified the November
17 tentative agreement between the University the UC-AFT.

The Academic Personnel Office will be providing contract implementation training to familiarize
departmental staff with the new contract and the resulting significant chanpges in policy and procedure.

Departmental staff who manage Unit 18 Lecturers are strongly encouraged to attend. Please forward
this message to departmental staff who work with these titles.

Major changes include longer-term initial and renewed appointments, formalized review processes, pay
increases, changes to workload transparency, four weeks of PFCB eligibility and more.

Two sessions will be available for contract implementation training:
Thursday, Feb 10, 2022 at 8:30—11:00am
or

Wednesday, Feb 16, 2022 at 1:30 — 4:00pm

Please register for one of the sessions at the Academic Personnel website under Training and
Workshops, or link directly to https://ap.ucsb.edu/~staff.training.registration/

Zoom information will be sent to registrants at a later date.

Questions related to the Lecturer bargaining unit may be directed to Lia Cabello, Sr. AP Analyst, at
lia.cabello@ucsb.edu

Questions about training may be directed to Helly Kwee, AP Associate Director, helly.kwee@ucsb.edu



